September 16, 1925. W.J. Egan, Esq., Deputy Minister, Department of Immigration and Colonization, Ottawa. Dear Mr. Egan:-I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of September 5th. I am forwarding you herewith the cheque of the University for \$3.50. The delineascope has been altered to suit the voltage in New Zealand and we have also had it changed so that there will not be the same difficulty in setting it up as there was at Wembley. The machine has gone forward per S.S. Wirral. Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Bovey.